
PUBLIC NOTICE: CLWYD PENSION FUND DRAFT STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 2024/2025 

Regulation 10(1) of the Accounts and Audit (Wales) Regulations 2014 (as amended) requires all LGPS in 
Wales to prepare their annual Statement of Accounts, certified by their Responsible Finance Officer, for 
submission to their auditors, by 30th June. 

As has been the case for many LGPS over the last few years, the preparation of the Statement of 
Accounts for 2024/2025 took a little longer than the formal deadline.     

Therefore, as legally required, this notice advises that the accounts were not completed within the 
statutory deadline but were submitted to the auditors on 31st July. 

The Pension Fund will be taking the certified draft accounts 2024/2025 to its Committee meeting on 10th 
September 2025. 

DATED 28th August 2025 

Gary Ferguson 
Corporate Finance Manager and Section 151 Officer 
Flintshire County Council 
Ty Dewi Sant 
St Davids Park 
Ewloe 
Flintshire 
CH5 3FF 

 


